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Facilitator: Dr. Jonathan Raab, Raab Associates, Ltd.

Working Group Transition Monthly Meeting #12
November 14, 2013 
MA DPU, 1 South Station, Boston (Hearing Room B)
DRAFT Meeting Summary
See documents related to meeting HERE
1) Settlement Enforcement Technical Session

On November 5th, DPU issued an order announcing a technical session on December 5th.  In the order the DPU listed 10 issues it wants to discuss related to the Working Group’s timeline enforcement mechanism filed with the Department on October 1. The Working Group agreed that it would put on a panel to provide initial responses to the DPU’s questions (but that other working group members would be free to provide additional information, as needed). The panel would consist of Jack (NU), Andrea (NGRID), Elizabeth (DOER), and Reid (representing the DG community).  Jack will organize a call among the 4 panelists, and then invite other DG Working Group members and the facilitator to join in if they are interested and available.  Dr. Raab reported that he is not available on December 5th, and will not be attending the technical session.

2) Redlined Tariff
NGRID walked the Working Group thru the redlined tariff which included various clean up edits and inclusion of a new landowner agreement.  The only substantive issues was in 3.6.2 regarding whether customers/applicants should have 15 days to sign up for Impact Study or 20 days—and DG providers were going to get  back to utilities on this issue. The Working Group also discussed whether language on Group Studies should be added to the tariff—given that the Group Study process is being proposed as a one year pilot.  The Working Group agreed that, nonetheless, the new Group Study pilot should be included in the redlined tariff.  The Working Group further agreed that the utilities would insert the Group Study language in the tariff ASAP and that the Working Group would then have a week to finish their review of the redlined tariff and provide the utilities with any concerns or suggested changes.  If necessary, the utilities would put together a call to discuss any lingering redlined tariff issues.  The goal is to have the redlined tariff to the DPU within the next couple of weeks.  
3) Group Studies

The Working Group reviewed the utilities proposed tariff language (in a separate document) for Group Studies based on the Working Group’s agreements at the prior Working Group meeting.  The utilities reviewed a couple of tweaks to the concepts it made as they translated the agreement language into regulatory language.  Borrego Solar raised several issues regarding the proposed language, and proposed two modifications to the language.  The first was clarifying language regarding the utilities not commencing either the Detailed Studies or then construction until full payment is received for each in turn. The 2nd was to add the following sentence, “Earlier applicants within the Group shall have precedence over later applicants if modifications that obviate the need for significant distribution System Modifications are identified.”  Although a couple of the utility lawyers wanted to think further about the ramifications of this addition, the rest of the Working Group members accepted it.  As mentioned above, the Working Group agreed to put the Group Study language into the redlined tariff.
4) Common Communications

The Working Group briefly reviewed the documents put together by the utilities regarding common communication to simplified, expedited, and standard customers/applicants.  After some discussion, the Working Group agreed that it cared somewhat less about the language and format of communications being exact from one utility to the next, than it did about having a common Subject line and contain the same information/messages.  To this end the Working Group agreed that the utility would put together a detailed listing of common communications including: 1) subject title line (for email or snail mail); 2) bulleted list of what needs to be included in the communication (topics and common language where needed—i.e., as specified in original Report or ordered by the DPU).  Utilities agreed to put this together and circulate to DOER (and other interested parties) over the next couple of months.  DOER also asked to see the actual studies that utilities provide customers/applicants.  The Working Group agreed that DOER should get these directly from customers/applicants (in part so utilities don’t need to redact names), and to the extent that there are issues with the studies, they should be referred to the DG Technical Standards Working Group.

5) Other Issues

a. DPU Chairman Ann Berwick stopped by the Working Group meeting to thank the Members for their service and hard work over the last 1.5 years—stating that it was essential to the DPU moving forward intelligently on these issues.
b. 16 Working Group Members, the DPU Hearing Officer, and the Facilitator had a celebratory lunch at Les Zygmotes to mark the official end of the Working Group process.
To Do List:

1) Meeting summary—Raab

2) Complete redline tariff including Group Study process, and file w/DPU following Working Group review—Utilities (circulate week of 11/18, and file within a couple of weeks thereafter) 
3) Review redlined tariff—DOER and other WG Members (one week after received from utilities)
4) Organize planning call for 12/5 Technical Session—Jack Habib, NU (including Andrea, Elizabeth, & Reid—then inviting other WG Members and facilitator to join if available)
5) Develop list of common communications (including Subject line and bulleted list of topics/content)—Utilities 1-2 months (provide to DOER and other interested WG Members)

6) Review reports provided to customers/applicants by utilities—DOER to get from customers/applicants, and refer any issues to Technical Standards Working Group
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